Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Monday March 20th. 2017
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.D.Fortescue  Mrs.R.Scarff
Mr.D.Roper  
Apologies: Mr.R.Wilkes  Mr.S.Fidler
Public Participation none
a) Police Report Seven crimes had been reported for Spixworth and St.Faiths during February. Cllr.Browne confirmed that he had been co-opted to the Safer Neighbourhood Action Panel.
b) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper said that there was nothing to report from Broadland DC and Norfolk CC were likely to repeat their offer of Parish Partnership schemes. He was liaising with the Highways dept. to see if there was any possibility of a uniform speed limit on the A140 from Hevingham to St.Faiths.
c) Norwich Airport JCC Report Nothing to report

d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above.
2. Declarations of Interest







Mr.Browne – School Governor





Mrs.Scarff - SchoolGovernor





Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee





Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting


Mr.R.Cushing – Close friend of the applicant for development at 57 Coltishall Lane.
3. Minutes of the February meeting were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that all allotments at Waterloo Road were let and paid for but there were three vacant plots at Blind Lane. All other rents were paid.
5. Planning No objection was raised to a dwelling with integral garage on land adjacent to 57 Coltishall Lane. An enquiry from a resident in Crown Road who wished to extend his property found no objections but the Council would make their formal observations once more detail and a full planning application had been received.
6. Cemetery Path It was agreed in principle that a substantial driveway and turning circle should be laid from Blind Lane to the cemetery gate. This would involve very significant expenditure and the Clerk was asked to determine if CIL money could be used and the mechanism by which a Public Works Loan Board loan could be obtained. He was also asked to obtain further quotations.
7. Swan Green Cllr.Matthewson would investigate the possibility of volunteers being used to clear a fallen tree following the recent storm.

8. Horsham Park Cllr.Matthewson would investigate the possibility of volunteers being used to clear fallen hedging and small trees following the recent storm

9. Co-option A resident had offered herself as a potentially co-opted member but the Council decided that they did not see the need for additional members at this time. The Clerk was asked to thank the resident concerned andkeep details on file should the decision be changed in the future.
10. Correspondence none
11. Accounts passed for payment






E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)

£133.22
J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) plus expenses
£533.57
T.T.Jones

New Light – Manor Rd. (inc.VAT)
£182.64
Anglian Water
Blind Lane allotments

£29.51
E-ON


Council office (inc.VAT)

£29.51
P.Mitchell

Gutters at Council Office

£20.00
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports There was further damage to the fence at Swan Green. The trench subsidence at the Church Street junction with Cromer Road still needed attention. Roots under the footway on the corner of Abbey Road and Back Street were causing a trip hazard. Road naming signs had still not been replaced and shingle was spilling out of a drive on Norwich Road. The Clerk would pursue all these matters.
13. Date of next meeting St.Faiths Centre  TUESDAY April 18th. at 7.30. The Clerk confirmed that the 
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

will be held in the St.Faiths Mission Room on Monday May 15th. at 7.00 p.m. prior to the May meeting of the Parish Council
